
                Masses:                                     ~ Sacred Heart Church ~      Reconciliation: 

    Wednesdays - 8:30 a.m.                Kinsman, IL       Before Sunday Mass        

    Sundays        - 8:00 a.m.             Father Stanley Drewniak, Pastor          By appointment: 815-237-2230    

      Father Stanley / Rectory / Clerical needs:  815-237-2230 

               Kinsman Parish House (CCD): 815-392-4245 

                  Bulletin Editors: Laurie & Lee Miller: 815-287-2387, 815-228-4645 or lteam5425@gmail.com   

      Website address:  www.swkrcatholics.org 
 

   November 5, 2023                     Thirty-first Sunday in Ordinary Time  

 

       Mass Schedule                                                          Mass Intentions                                        Collections – 10/29/2023   
 

      Sun.    -   Nov.     5        8:00 a.m.   For Parishioners &                   Sunday………………$  913.00   

       Louie O’Connell - Loisanne O’Connell        World Mission………     42.00 

      Wed.   -   Nov.     8        8:30 a.m.   Evan Vint - Family                 “Your Offering is most appreciated!” 

      Sun.    -   Nov.   12        8:00 a.m.  John “Jack” & Betty O’Connell -      

        Loisanne O’Connell                “In you, Lord, I have found my peace.” 
 

      Sunday Mass:                                                November Stewardship      
                                                        

                   Lector:  Brent Sulzberger                  Servers:  Abby & McKenna Brockman                Eucharistic Minister:  Carrie Sulzberger  

 ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

• Please remember in your prayers all the deceased of our parish and communities, all of our nursing home residents and those 

living alone, all those that are battling illness, along with their families and care givers, all of the brave and selfless men and 

women serving in the armed forces, their families and all of the innocent souls affected by war.  Please also pray for all that 

are in need, materially and spiritually, those that have suffered and died at the hands of others, those that have been affected 

by recent natural disasters, all first responders, and all of our dear friends and neighbors that have asked for our prayerful 

support; Kathryn Vint, Henry Fink, Sherry Lewis, Sarah Windham, John Ribordy, Blane Passini, Jenny Kilmer, Amy 

Walters, Ed Neikirk, Phyllis Neikirk, Pat Sanders, Nerina Walker & Jennifer Jensen. 

• Please turn off all electronic devices before Mass begins.  Thank you. 

• Audio assistance is available in the back of the church, for those who find it difficult to hear Mass. Please feel free to use it!!! 

• Second collection today…. MAZON-VERONA-KINSMAN CHRISTMAS BASKET PROJECT 2023 - The churches of 

Mazon, Verona and Kinsman are once again hosting the MVK Christmas Basket Project. As in the past 35 years we will 

need your support if we are to give assistance to those in need of a little boost this holiday season. Each family will receive a 

gift card to Aldi for groceries. Families with children will also receive a Walmart gift card to purchase toys and clothing for 

each child. When thinking about your gift, please consider that we have a significant number of families needing assistance. 

The names of the families receiving assistance come from MVK Food Pantry, MVK Grade School, Seneca High School and 

our local churches. PLEASE MAKE ALL CHECKS TO MVK CHRISTMAS BASKET FUND. We have greatly appreciated 

your support in the past, and thank you very much. Sincerely, Jeanne Madison, MVK Christmas Basket Project 2023. 

• Second collection next Sunday - Support our future priests through the I Will Give You Shepherds campaign Priests are 

essential to our Catholic faith, as only these holy men can transform bread and wine into the life-giving Body and Blood of 

Christ. Although the number of priests has been on the decline for decades, the Diocese of Joliet has been blessed with an 

abundance of vocations to the priesthood. Currently, our diocese has 21 men in seminary formation, which costs $52,250 a 

year per seminarian. To ensure we are always able to support our seminarians both prayerfully and financially, the Diocese of 

Joliet has launched the I Will Give You Shepherds campaign. Next weekend, our parish will take up a second collection for 

this campaign. Gifts will be invested in an endowment designated specifically for seminarian education. Please prayerfully 

consider supporting this second collection. To learn more about this campaign, or to make a gift online, please go to 

https://www.givecentral.org/Seminarian-Education-Endowment-Trust. 

• Today - Last day to turn in signed Veteran’s Day cards!!!  A few minutes of your time = immeasurable happiness!!! 

• During the month of November, all of our deceased relatives, friends and parishioners are remembered in prayer. Since   

Nov. 1, 2022 – Nov. 1 2023, we have added the souls of parishioners; Charles McCormack, Patricia Bartman, Marjorie 

McCormack, Eileen Biros & Bob Walker to our prayer list. Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine 

upon them. May they rest in peace. 

• Veteran’s Day Breakfast & Raffle – this coming Sat., Nov. 11th – 8:00 a.m. until 11:00 a.m. – at Ignite Christian Church, 

1180 W. 1st St., Braidwood, IL – free will donation – Veteran’s eat free!!! – Commemorative Knife Raffle drawing to be held 

at the breakfast. Tickets: $5.00 donation – see Lee Miller for tickets. Proceeds benefit the Manteno Veteran’s Home – 

Braidwood Knights of Columbus sponsored. 

• Thank you to those who brought in household items for the Help Military Outreach USA’s drive to assist our Veterans 

exiting homelessness!!! They were most definitely appreciated!!! 

• St. Paul School Fall Raffle and Steak Dinner – next Sat., Nov 11th – 4:30 to 7:00 p.m. at Odell Fire Dept., 210 S. Front St., 

Odell - 2 complimentary steak dinners with each $100.00 ticket purchased - additional meals can be purchase at door for 

$20.00 each - carry outs available. $10,000.00 grand prize winner will be drawn at approximately 7:00 p.m. - for additional 

info or to purchase your ticket call 815-998-2194 or e-mail schooloffice@saintpaulodell.com.  

• The Rectory/Parish Office is open. You may, however, want to call ahead (815-237-2230) to make sure the office is open  

the day of, or during the hours you would like to stop by, just to save yourself an unproductive trip.  

• We would like to welcome all new individuals, couples and families to Sacred Heart!!! If you’d like to become a member of 

our parish, a registration form can be found on our website; swkrcatholics.org, or can be made available upon request! If you 

have questions or need further assistance, please contact our parish secretary, Lin, at 815-237-2230. Thank you! 

• Word of Life - “Death is a decisive moment in the human person’s encounter with God the Savior. Helping the Christian to 

experience this moment with spiritual assistance is a supreme act of charity. It encompasses the patient with the solid support 

of human relationships to accompany them and open them to hope. Palliative care and hospice are precious and crucial 

instruments in the care of patients with serious and complex chronic or terminal illnesses, and they help provide comfort to 

both the patients and their families.”    – USCCB Secretariat of Pro-Life Activities – “The Witness of the Good Samaritan: 

Palliative Care and Hospice”.                                   
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